CSU, SACRAMENTO

2010-11 FACULTY SENATE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Tuesday, May 3, 2011
3:00-5:00

Sacramento Hall, Room 275
Present:
Barrena, Buckley, Hecsh, Krabacher, McCurley, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, Piloyan, Pinch, Russell, Sheley, Sheppard, Taylor, VanGaasbeck, Wagner
Guest:

Ann Blanton, Aaron Cohen, Ricky Green, Bahman Fozouni, Mike Lee
MINUTES:

1. Minutes from April 26, 2011 – amendments: Item 4: “…Barrena suggested that Academic Affairs establish a process to facilitate the inclusion of such language in local policy changes for programs that choose to change…”; Item 5: “…Without support for continuing the moratorium, the Committee discussed whether or not to table the CPC recommendation or send it forward to the Senate to decide, but without an EC a ‘no pass’ recommendation…”; Item 6: “…Graduate Advisory Council that would evaluate the recommendations, such as the activities of similar to the Professional Leave Committee…”; add Item 7: “The Committee received the class size report from the Faculty Policies Committee and forwarded it to the Curriculum Policies Committee”. The minutes were approved as amended.
2. Open Forum:

· Aaron Cohen and Bahman Fozouni (chairs of History and Government, respectively) distributed a copy of a proposed resolution requesting that the Board of Trustees delay considering changes to Title V, specifically with regard to the American Institutions requirement. The California Community College system does not have an American Institutions requirement and is not likely to add one. The CSU is considering a proposal to waive the American Institutions requirement for some transfer students who will transfer to a CSU under the provisions of SB 1440. CSU History and Government/ Political Science faculty want the delay to enable further consultation about the possibility of such a waiver. Krabacher questioned whether or not SB 1440 allows the CSU to reject transfer degrees if it does not include an American Institutions requirements. Barrena posited that there are 2 primary issues: 1) consultation and 2) substance. Some Committee members stated that they didn’t know enough about the substance of the issue. The Committee suggested some potential amendments to the resolution to ensure passage at the Senate on 5/5, without debating the substance of the issue. Cohen and Fozouni will arrange for the senator from Government to introduce the resolution from the floor.
· Taylor asked for volunteers for commencement duties: SSIS: Tom Krabacher; NSM: Tom Krabacher; AL: Christine Miller; HHS: Dale Russell; Edu: Janet Hecsh; ECS: Bob Buckley
3. Chair’s business:

A. Search Committee updates – Sheley provided updates on searches for the Dean of Arts and Letters, Associate Dean, Natural Sciences and Mathematics (Barrena expressed concern about candidates having retreat rights, as the criteria and qualifications are totally different between an associate dean and a tenure track faculty member.); CTL Director; Dean of CCE; Associate Vice President, Facilities Services. 
B. Sheppard stated that the deadline for putting orders in to Reprographics under the current year’s budget is earlier than the date promotion letters are due, prompting an inquiry to the Senate office about the deadlines. Wagner stated that no one gets a promotion until they show up in the Fall.
C. Election: ASCSU constitutional amendment – Sheppard stated that the Senate office needs to conduct an election (referendum) prior to the end of the semester so that faculty can vote to approve or disapprove a proposed amendment to the ASCSU constitution. After discussion, the Committee agreed to Sheppard’s proposal to conduct this particular election via an email ballot, similar to the method utilized by CFA. The decision to conduct this election in this manner is specific to the need for an expedited election result to be reported to the statewide Senate before the end of the semester. The longer term issues protecting anonymity and preventing disenfranchisement still must be resolved per FPC’s recommendation. If anyone wants a paper and pen ballot, they can download one and turn it in to the Senate office.
D. Livingston Lecture update: Sheppard reported that one of the members of the selection committee is in the hospital and will likely not be able to participate in the deliberations over the selection. Therefore, both Jackie Donath and Roberto Pomo, who were recent appointments for the Spring 2011 semester, will participate in the deliberations and selection.
E. ASI Elections Complaint – Barrena recommended Patrick Cannon (Government), who has agreed to serve. The Committee agreed to place the appointment on the consent calendar for the 5/5 Senate meeting.

4. Doctoral categories – after brief discussion, the Committee agreed to place the motion on the Senate agenda as a first reading item on 5/12.

The Committee reviewed and discussed the language Sheppard and Miller drafted for placement on the 5/5 Senate agenda. 

5. Faculty rights and responsibilities – the Committee reviewed and discussed the President’s commentary on the subject, specifically, working with members of the Executive Committee and the Provost and the October 14, 2011 deadline. Sheppard stated that the subject could also be discussed at the Senate retreat. Members who indicated an interest in working over the summer as an ad hoc workgroup were Buckley, Miller, Noel, Peigahi, and Hecsh. Piloyan will convey to ASI a request for a student representative. Noel reported that FPC will be discussing the matter on 5/4 preliminarily to see what sorts of documents should be examined. Sheley stated that another area for the workgroup to examine is the quasi-contractual nature of course syllabi.

6. FPC: electronic voting – the Committee continued its discussion over the subject of electronic voting, the recent problems with paper ballots (departments have “lost” ballot boxes; departments’ compliance with election instructions are inconsistent), and providing anonymity without disenfranchising faculty. Some members expressed concern over the perception of anonymity with pen and paper ballots. How anonymous is it to go into an office, request a paper ballot and then place it in the ballot box? 

